
YEAR 7

AUTUMN SPRING SUMMER

Biology: Organisms – Movement and
Cells

Biology: Ecosystems
–Interdependence and plant
reproduction

Biology: Genes – Variation and
human reproduction 

AQA KS3 Spec p 55 and 56 AQA KS3 Spec p 60 and 61 AQA KS3 Spec p64 and 65

   

The parts of the human skeleton work as 
a system for support, protection,
movement and the production of new
blood cells. Antagonistic pairs of
muscles create movement when one
contracts and the other relaxes

Organisms in a food web (decomposers,
producers and consumers) depend on
each other for nutrients. So, a change in
one population leads to changes in
others. The population of a species is
affected by the number of its predators
and prey, disease, pollution and
competition between individuals for
limited resources such as water and
nutrients.

There is variation between individuals
of the same species. Some variation is
inherited, some is caused by the
environment and some is a combination.
Variation between individuals is
important for the survival of a species,
helping it to avoid extinction in an
always changing environment.

   

Multicellular organisms are composed
of cells which are organised into tissues,
organs and systems to carry out life
processes. There are many types of cell.
Each has a different structure or feature
so it can do a specific job.

Plants have adaptations to disperse seeds
using wind, water or animals. Plants
reproduce sexually to produce seeds,
which are formed following fertilisation
in the ovary

The menstrual cycle prepares the female
for pregnancy and stops if the egg is
fertilised by a sperm. The developing
foetus relies on the mother to provide it
with oxygen and nutrients, to remove
waste and protect it against harmful
substances.

 

 
Transferable 
Skills/cross curricular 
links

1) 2.3, 2.6, 2.8, 2.10 1) 2.3, 2.4, 2.7, 2.8, 2.9 1) 2.2, 2.5, 2.8, 2.16

Skills that link directly to 
exam success

   

1) Thinking like a 
scientist

2) 2) 2) 

2) Cross curricular links
Maths: Magnification calculations,
converting units and pre-fixes.

Geography: Food 
chains/webs/ecosystems / competition/

Maths: Continuous & Discontinuous
data

PE: Bones and muscles.
Maths: Equations for energy lost,
bioaccumulation, predator v prey graphs, 

PSHEE: Puberty/menstrual cycle/
reproduction / development of foetus /
contraception.

Business: Hierarchy in a company.  Geography: Adaptations

  

  

Assessment Focus:
Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered in
this curriculum area

Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered
in this curriculum area

   

  
Ambition Curriculum 
Links:

GB3: Addressing personal needs GB3: Addressing personal needs GB3: Addressing personal needs 

 Personalised learning Personalised learning Personalised learning
GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB4: linking curriculum to careers GB4: linking curriculum to careers GB4: linking curriculum to careers
Doctor, Vet, Physiotherapist,
Radiographer, Sports Scientists
(movement), Microbiologist, Cell
Biologist, Horticulturist,

Environmental Scientist, Geographer,
Plant Biologist

Data analyst, Gynaecologist, IVF
specialist.

 
Online Resources and 
extra curricular 
activities and Activities

Biology: Organisms – Movement and
Cells

Biology: Ecosystems
–Interdependence and plant
reproduction

Biology: Genes – Variation and
human reproduction

 
Chat with real scientists online

https://imascientist.org.uk/

Trip to local Nature reserve, pond
dipping/pitfall traps etc OR Carry out a
survey in the local area using OPAL
resources or similar. Create or manage
wildlife area in school.

 

  
Invite local midwife or Health visitor
visit.

By the end of this 
programme of study, 
pupils will know 
(Powerful knowledge)

Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered
in this curriculum area



Biology week resources from RSB: Resources to support above suggestion:  

https://www.rsb.org.uk/get‐

involved/biologyweek

https://www.opalexplorenature.org

/learning
Specimen drawing award:

 

https://www.rsb.org.uk/get‐

involved/rsb‐awards/nancy‐rothwell‐

award

NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK  

*CET Science Fair (Proposal)
KS2 habitats and food chains, life cycle
of plants.

KS2- Variety of life on earth. Life
cycles of animals.

  

Sequence to

Y8 Breathing & Digestion- 
multicellular organisms are made of
cells are organised into tissues, organs
and organ systems that work together to
support the life processes of cells to
keep the organism alive.

Y8 Respiration and Photosynthesis-
Plants make glucose and other
substances during photosynthesis. This
glucose is broken down to release
energy during respiration in all living
things.

Y8 Evolution and inheritance- 
Variation in a population and sexual
reproduction leads to evolution

 AUTUMN SPRING SUMMER
Chemistry: Particle model &
Separating mixtures

Chemistry: Metals and Non-metals,
Acids and Alkalis.

Chemistry: Earth Structure &
universe

AQA KS3 Spec p43 and 44 AQA KS3 Spec p47 and 48 AQA KS3 Spec p 51 and 52

   

Properties of solids, liquids and gases
can be described in terms of particles in
motion but with differences in the
arrangement and movement of these
same particles: closely spaced and
vibrating (solid), in random motion but
in contact (liquid), or in random motion
and widely spaced (gas). Observations
where substances change temperature or
state can be described in terms of
particles gaining or losing energy

Metals and non-metals react with
oxygen to form oxides which are either
bases or acids. Metals can be arranged as
a reactivity series in order of how
readily they react with other substances.
Some metals react with acids to produce
salts and hydrogen.

Sedimentary, igneous and metamorphic
rocks can be inter converted over
millions of years through weathering
and erosion, heat and pressure, and
melting and cooling.

   

A pure substance consists of only one
type of element or compound and has a
fixed melting and boiling point.
Mixtures may be separated due to
differences in their physical properties.
The method chosen to separate a
mixture depends on which physical
properties of the individual substances
are different.

The pH of a solution depends on the
strength of the acid: strong acids have
lower pH values than weak acids.
Mixing an acid and alkali produces a
chemical reaction, neutralisation,
forming a chemical called a salt and
water.

The solar system can be modelled as
planets rotating on tilted axes while
orbiting the Sun, moons orbiting planets
and sunlight spreading out and being
reflected. This explains day and year
length, seasons and the visibility of
objects from Earth. Our solar system is a
tiny part of a galaxy, one of many
billions in the Universe. Light takes
minutes to reach Earth from the Sun,
four years from our nearest star and
billions of years from other galaxies.

 

 
Transferable 
Skills/cross curricular 
links

1) 2.1, 2.4, 2.9, 2.11, 2.13 1) 2.7, 2.11, 2.12, 2.13, 2.14 1) 2.2, 2.4, 2.6, 2.8, 2.15

Skills that link directly to 
exam success

   

1) Thinking like a 
scientist

2) 2) 2) 

2) Cross curricular links
Maths: Tables, temperatures, graphs,
Rf values.

Maths: Scales, using data loggers.
Maths: Pie charts, percentages, melting
points, light year distances, diameters,
temperatures. 

  Geography: Acid lakes, salt flats Geography: Earth, rocks & their cycle. 

    

 

Assessment Focus:
Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered
in this curriculum area

Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered in
this curriculum area

Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered
in this curriculum area

    

Sequence from
KS2 Know the characteristics and
needs of life, human bodies are divided
into different parts with different 

By the end of this 
programme of study, 
pupils will know 
(Powerful knowledge)



 
Ambition Curriculum 
Links:

GB3: Addressing personal needs GB3: Addressing personal needs GB3: Addressing personal needs 

 Personalised learning Personalised learning Personalised learning
GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB4: linking curriculum to careers –
Material scientist, industrial chemists,
technicians, particle physicist, chemical
data analyst

GB4: Linking curriculum to careers –
Material scientists, food technology,
Medicine, Engineer (reactions on
materials), Chemical Engineer.

GB4: Linking curriculum to careers –
Geologist, Archaeology, Astrophysics,
Astronomer.

   

  

 
Online Resources and 
extra curricular 
activities and Activities

Chemistry: Particle model and
separating mixtures:

Chemistry: Metals and Non-metals,
Acids and Alkalis.

Chemistry: Earth Structure &
Universe

    

BBC bitesize links: BBC bitesize links: Rocks/Geology resources:

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/gui

des/zgvc4wx/revision/1
 

https://www.sciencekids.co.nz/geol

ogy.html

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/gui

des/z2wmxnb/revision/1

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/gui

des/z84wjxs/revision/4
 

  IOP resources: 

RSC/Salters Institute competition: NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK

https://www.iop.org/activity/outre

ach/resources/pips/topics/earth/in

dex.html#gref

https://www.saltersinstitute.co.uk/f

estivals/
 

Royal Society Christmas lectures: how
to survive in space:
https://www.rigb.org/christmas‐

lectures/watch/2015/how‐to‐

survive‐in‐space

 
Stargazing either at school or visit local
observatory. Planetarium visit. A local
university’s astrophysics dept is always
a good place to start. 
 

*CET Science Fair (Proposal)

 
KS2 Compare types of rocks and
fossils.
The Earths position and movement
within the solar system.

Y8 Periodic table and
elements/Reactions

Y8 reaction and types of
reactions/Climate and earth’s
resources

Y11 Space (triples only) 

Physical vs chemical changes, particles
can be atoms or molecules, which can
be either elements of compounds.

Describe a range of different types of
reactions and represent them as
equations. Conservation of mass.

Describe the relative scale of objects in
the universe, the life cycle of a star and
the evidence for origins of the universe.

Importance of recycling metals

 AUTUMN SPRING SUMMER

Physics: Energy –Costs and Transfers Physics: Waves  ‐ Sound and Light Physics Forces: Speed and Gravity

AQA KS3 Spec p 35 + 36 AQA KS3 Spec p 39 and 40 AQA KS3 Spec p 27 + 28

    

We pay for our domestic electricity
usage based on the amount of energy
transferred. Electricity is generated by a
combination of resources which each
have advantages and disadvantages.
Calculate the cost of home energy
usage, using the formula: cost = power
(kW ) x time (hours) x price (per kWh).

Sound consists of vibrations which

travel as a longitudinal wave through

substances. The denser the medium, the 

faster sound travels. The greater the

amplitude of the waveform, the louder

the sound. The greater the frequency

If the overall, resultant force on an
object is non-zero, its motion changes
and it slows down, speeds up or changes
direction.

    

KS2 materials -explain that some
changes result in the formation of new
materials.

Sequence to

By the end of this 
programme of study, 

Sequence from
KS2 Materials States of matter,
changing state, dissolving and
separating.



We can describe how jobs get done
using an energy model where energy is
transferred from one store at the start to
another at the end. When energy is
transferred, the total is conserved, but
some energy is dissipated, reducing the
useful energy.

When a light ray meets a different

medium, some of it is absorbed and

some reflected. For a mirror, the angle

of incidence equals the angle of

reflection. The ray model can describe

the formation of an image in a mirror

and how objects appear different

colours. When light enters a denser

medium it bends towards the normal;

when it enters a less dense medium it

bends away from the normal. Refraction

through lenses and prisms can be

described using a ray diagram as a 

Mass and weight are different but
related. Mass is a property of the object;
weight depends upon mass but also on
gravitational field strength. Every object
exerts a gravitational force on every
other object. The force increases with
mass and decreases with distance.
Gravity holds planets and moons in
orbit around larger bodies.

 
Transferable 
Skills/cross curricular 
links

1)  2.1, 2.3, 2.5, 2.7, 2.14 1) 2.1, 2.5, 2.6, 2.10, 2.12 1) 2.1, 2.2, 2.5, 2.6, 2.9

Skills that link directly to 
exam success

   

1) Thinking like a 
scientist

2) 2) 2)

2) Cross curricular links

Maths: Energy equations, units,
conversion of units, cost equation,
rearranging equations, efficiency
equation, 

Maths: Wave graphs, frequency, units,
wavelengths, angles.

Maths: Equations and rearranging,
distance-time graphs.

 Geography: Eclipses. PE: Calculating running speed

  

Assessment Focus:
Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered
in this curriculum area

Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered in
this curriculum area

Recall, analyse and apply, evaluate key
knowledge and understanding covered
in this curriculum area

    

Ambition Curriculum 
Links:

GB3: Addressing personal needs GB3: Addressing personal needs GB3: Addressing personal needs 

 
Personalised learning, paying for
electricity

Personalised learning Personalised learning

GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB7: Links to further and higher
education

GB8: Energy as the biggest idea in
physics 

GB4: Linking curriculum to careers GB4: Linking curriculum to careers

GB4: Linking curriculum to careers
Sound technician, audiologist, ear
surgeon, astronomer, optometrist.

Car engineer, physicist

Renewable energy scientist,
rollercoaster engineer, car engineer
(impact/crumple zones).

  

 

 
Online Resources and 
extra curricular 
activities and Activities

Physics: Energy –Costs and Transfers Physics: Waves  - Sound and Light Physics Forces: Speed and Gravity

    

Phet simulations: Phet simulations: Phet simulations:

Phet Skatepark Sim Phet colour vision sim Phet moving man sim

Phet energy stores and transfers

sim
  

 NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK *CET Science Fair (Proposal)
Trip to local PowerStation, pupils could
write a report on how it works.  
 

 

KS2 Forces Identify the effects of air
resistance, water resistance and friction
that act between moving surfaces

explain that unsupported objects fall
towards the Earth because of the force
of gravity acting between the Earth and
the falling object

Y8 Potential Difference and
Current/Work, Heating & Cooling

Y8 Wave effects and properties Year 8 Contact Forces and Pressure

pupils will know 
(Powerful knowledge)

Sequence from
KS2 Electricity is used to power a range
of devices

KS2 light travels in straight lines when
blocked creates shadows. Sound is
produced by vibration and how pitch and
volume of a sound can be changed.



Energy is transferred when devices do
work on an object, the energy
transferred can be calculated. 

Explain properties of both sound and
light in terms of waves. Eg use of
ultrasound 

Effects of forces on objects. Pressure is
a result of force acting over an area.

 

Sequenced From: 

 

 

Sequenced To:

 

 
Apply mathematical concepts and calculate results. Present observations and data using appropriate methods, including
tables and graphs Interpret observations and data to draw conclusions Evaluate data showing awareness of potential
Use and derive simple equations and carry out appropriate calculations

Sequence to

KS2
Plan investigations to answer questions, controlling variables where necessary. Take measurements, record and display
data Report and present findings from enquiries including conclusions in oral and written forms such as displays and
 

Y8
Ask questions and plan investigations based on observations of the real world, alongside prior knowledge and experience.
Make predictions using scientific knowledge and understanding Plan suitable experiments to test predictions including


